It was an early morning as adults and scouts from troop 537 prepared to embark for a weekend of snorkeling and tubing. After a quick departure, we were on our way to Florida, some of us more awake than others. After a quick stop for breakfast at McDonald's, we carried on to camp. On my car ride, a certain scout demonstrated his psychotic love of wrenches. A quick Wal-Mart adventure was also enjoyed by a few scouts and myself. By about 12, we were at our campsite, and ate a quick sack lunch. Dr. Wells gave initial snorkeling instruction to the younger scouts, while us older scouts waited to hit the springs. Although the springs we were practicing snorkeling at were supposed to be empty, let's just say that local residents were there as well. It was clear that they were taking full advantage of their Labor Day Weekend, but at least 26 individuals were more concerned about the water activities than the questionable camaraderie going on. All of our crew came out alive, with some enjoying the atmosphere more than others. It is clear that we should never return here on a Spring campout. After our adventures at Ginnie Springs, we returned to camp after an hour long car drive. We started on dinner pretty late, and didn't eat until around 9.  Breakfast for dinner was enjoyed by both patrols. After dinner, a few scouts and myself checked up on the Georgia-Clemson game. Regardless of the close score, we still love our dawgs. The next morning, we arose early to go to the Ichnetukne river. After a speedy breakfast, we were on the road and were early in line. A full day of snorkeling and tubing was enjoyed by all, with no incapacitated scouts. Along the way, we encountered brisk water and even kamikaze jumping fish. Thankfully though, the crowd was very small this time. Everyone qualified for their snorkeling patch without any issues. After we were done on the Ichnetukne, Tyler and I grilled up some dogs, which was much appreciated by the hungry adults and scouts. After we returned to camp, some bored scouts decided that their hammocks were now thrill rides. After some insane rocking and flipping, one scout realized that hammocks can rip under such pressure. After that lesson was learned, the scouts mellowed out, at least in the sense that they weren't destroying their own gear. Patrols enjoyed delicious spaghetti and sloppy joes for dinner. After dinner, Joseph Higinbotham led us in a thoughtful worship service. Everyone was amused by the following campfire, which of course included non-grey area jokes. Scouts concluded with the tradition of thorns, roses, and buds. After the campfire, scouts returned to bed, for the most part at least. Somehow, and I'm not exactly sure why, the scouts that stayed up the latest were very sluggish the next morning. After some motivation by Mr. Gilland, the scouts broke down camp surprisingly quickly. We are now on the road and looking forward to lunch at Chick-fil-a. A HUGE thank you to our adults which included Ms. Barker, Mr. Gilland, Ms. Kilgore, Mr. Land, Dr. Wells, and Ms. Wolfe. Ryan Eaton served as our SPL, and Luke Wells and Connar Norris served as out Pl's. I hope that this is a trip that will continue throughout the years. Scouts included: Matthew A, Daniel B, Jared E, Will E, Ryan E, Patrick G, Tyler G, Joseph H, Conar J, Caleb L, Atticus L, Connor N, me, Andrew S, Jackson S, Hyatt T, Bo W, Luke W, Michael W, and Alex W. Have an excellent week,
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